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August 1, 2014 

 

RESS AND COURIER 

 

Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: EB-2013-0321 - Application by Ontario Power Generation Inc. 
for 2014-2015 Payment Amounts 

We are writing in response to the late submission filed by Environmental Defence in 
respect of OPG’s request for the confidential treatment of its responses to undertakings 
J14.1 and J14.2. 

Background 

At the conclusion of the oral hearing on July 18, 2014, the Board instructed OPG to file 
submissions by July 22 as to why certain undertaking responses should be treated 
confidentially.  The Board also established that intervenor and staff submissions must 
be filed by July 24, followed by OPG reply submissions on July 28 (See Transcript Vol. 
16 at pp. 110-111). 

In response to the Board’s directions, OPG filed its submission on the confidential 
treatment of undertaking responses on July 22.  On July 23, OPG filed a letter 
indicating that it had inadvertently omitted to reference its responses to undertakings 
J14.1 and J14.2 in its July 22 submissions.  The July 23 letter went on to provide an 
explanation for the reasons it seeks confidential treatment for those items and was, 
therefore, supplemental to the July 22 letter.  On July 28 OPG filed a letter indicating 
that it had not received any responses to its submissions on confidential treatment of 
the undertaking responses and that confidential treatment should therefore be granted 
as requested.  On that same day, the evidentiary phase of the proceeding came to a 
close with OPG’s filing of its Argument-in-Chief. 

Responding Submissions 

Environmental Defence filed submissions in respect of OPG’s request for confidential 
treatment of its responses to undertakings J14.1 and J14.2 on July 31, 2014.  This was 
one week after the deadline established by the Board and 3 days after the filing of 
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OPG’s responding submissions on confidentiality, as well as its Argument-in-Chief in 
the proceeding.  In his letter, Mr. Elston claims that OPG did not serve its July 23rd 
supplemental submissions on Environmental Defence and that, if served, 
Environmental Defence would have responded within the required timeframe. 

With respect, Mr. Elston’s claim that OPG did not serve Environmental Defence with a 
copy of the July 23 supplemental submissions is not correct.  As shown in the attached 
copy of the email by which OPG effected service, it is clear that Mr. Elson, along with 
Mr. Klippenstein and Mr. Gibbons were each properly served by OPG just after noon 
on July 23.  Moreover, OPG has confirmed that it did not receive any ‘non-deliverable’ 
email notices from any of these Environmental Defence representatives.   

Environmental Defence was not deprived of the opportunity to make submissions in 
accordance with the timelines established by the Board.  Accordingly, the Board should 
not accept the late submissions on confidentiality from Environmental Defence and 
OPG’s request for confidential treatment of undertakings J14.1 and J14.2 should be 
granted as requested. 

 

Best Regards 

[Original signed by] 

 

Colin Anderson 
Director, Ontario Regulatory Affairs 
Ontario Power Generation 
 

Enclosure 

cc: Carlton Mathias, OPG 
Charles Keizer, Torys LLP 
Crawford Smith, Torys LLP 
Intervenors of Record (EB-2013-0321) 
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